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From you Sounded out the Word of the Lord...

in every place your faith toqward God is Soundeed forth.  I Thes. 1:8
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Editorial

BLESSED CHRISTMAS AND A BLESSED NEW YEAR TO ALL

So soon after the first issue of The ECHOS we have come to the end of the year and about to start a New Year. We held our First Mission Night on Oct. 14th.  The Committee Members worked hard, and we were pleased to see the response of those who were present – over thirty members, more than the normal crowd attending a Wednesday Night Meeting.  Of course, this fell short of our expectation of 50 despite the publicity effort put into the launch of this first meeting. We hope that word would spread around to interest more members for future meetings.  We would endeavour to maintain a high standard in all our meetings – giving you the latest news on Mission work, updated information of missionaries and quality presentation for your prayer partnership and practical fellowship.

So soon after our launching, we had a “bonus” Mission Night on 19th Nov. when we had Mr. & Mrs. Loh Ah Asiau, pioneers of the work in Cambodia in our midst. Mr. Loh reported on the challenge of mission work in Cambodia and Laos with OHP transparencies to present the relevant statistics and slides for us to visualise the challenge in these two countries.  Much praise must be given to the Lord for the eleven Cambodian believers who were baptised on 26th October to start the first local assembly in Cambodia. Among them are many potential leaders. A few will now be involved in a new outreach work in Psar Deum Kor. However, the work there needs the presence of brothers to work side by side with the three Malaysian sisters who are serving the Lord there now.

“Whom shall I send, and who will go for us?”  Isa. 6:8

Laos is a new field.  If there are interested workers, we can look into setting up work there. We thank the Lord for His faithful servants, Mr. & Mrs. Loh Ah Asiau and the team working with him. Continue to uphold them in prayer.

At that Mission Night, we were glad to have the fellowship of Island Glades Gospel Centre, Sungei Nibong Gospel Hall, Butterworth Gospel Hall and Bukit Mertajam Gospel Centre. A collection was taken up and we were glad to hand over to Mr. Loh the amount of over RM1700.00 in practical fellowship with the work in Cambodia. Mr. Loh also presented photographs of gifts that were bought from the giving of these assemblies sent to him some months ago. Among them were a motorcycle, a computer, a printer, a bookrack and a Ping-Pong table.

In this issue of The ECHOS we will focus on the pioneers of the work at Phnom Penh, viz. the two sisters from Kajang Life Chapel (Chinese-speaking). Read about them in the PROFILE section and pray for them. Early this year, Jey Lingam was commended by Bungsar Gospel Chapel for the work. We apologise for not having her biodata. We shall get it from her some other time.

Just as we remember the Birth of our Lord this season, and enter a New Year, may we commit ourselves to be more involved in Mission work in the year to come. He Saw, He Came, He Died, now He Lives again in order that others lost in sin need not have to die. And it is up to those of us who have been made alive to tell these people this GOOD NEWS or pray for those up front as they battle with the principalities in high places in the propagation of the Gospel.

A Blessed Christmas and a Prosperous (Josh. 1:8) New Year to all of you in the Lord.

